

EPC Student Senate Minutes

10/2/24

- I. **12:05pm: Called to order**
- II. **Introductions:**
 - a. **Student Senate Advisors:** Rachel Schenk & Stephen Harper
 - b. **Executive Board Members:** Andrea Kimlinger
 - c. Congratulations to our newly elected Executives!!
 - i. Phat Huynh - Treasurer
 - ii. Fateemah Jihad - President
 - iii. Lucy Lepley – PR Coordinator
 - iv. Sevant Rampalli - Secretary
 - d. **Other Attendees:** Skye Keifer
- III. **New Business**
 - a. 12:15pm: Our Purpose is to serve the best interests of the students
 - i. (Lucy) Can we park in faculty parking?
 - ii. Meeting Joy and Leanne once a semester
 - iii. We are the governing body for the students
 1. We have the power
 - b. 12:20pm: How do we get people's input
 - i. Interactive/anonymously?
 - ii. Use the student commons senate board
 - c. 12:22pm
 - i. Lucy will have access to the d2l page
 - ii. Finance??
 - d. 12:23p: Inviting speakers
 - i. It is our responsibility to vet, and decide
 - ii. Paying is a whole different thing
 - iii. Inviting = endorsing
 - iv. We are public figures now
 - v. If a WCCO story was made about it, would you like it or not?
 - e. 12:30pm: Sponsor a mural??
 - i. Whatever we want to do we do
 - ii. By students for students
 - iii. We are Responsible for student life
 - iv. Right approvals??
 - f. 12:33pm: \$3000 for the semester
 - i. \$1000 allocated for food
 - ii. \$2000 left
 - iii. \$850 left for food
 1. Red Savoy??
 - g. 12:40pm: Proposing 101
 - i. Who is it benefiting?
 - ii. What is the proposition about?

- iii. When is it going to be implemented?
- iv. Where is it going to be?
- v. Why are you proposing the thing in question?
- h. 12:45pm: Skye gives report on IOPP club
 - i. Find any way to collaborate with IOPP around campus
 - 1. Contact Joseph Phillips
 - 2. Sevant will talk with Mechatronics and A-red Students
 - ii. Project with IOPP students??
 - 1. Box-erector conveyor
 - 2. Demo with Students??
- i. 12:50pm: Talk with BP Student Senate
 - i. Initiate a meeting with BP (know what we are doing)
 - ii. Coordinate with BP on what we do
 - iii. Meeting??
 - 1. Introduce ourselves
 - 2. Talk then coordinate
 - 3. Crossed group
 - 4. LeadMN??
 - 5. Pang or Rachel
- j. 12:52pm: Coffee shop selling things
 - i. Muffins??
 - ii. Cater through them??
 - iii. Talk with campus store and culinary staff (Chef Dennis)
 - iv. CAMPUS STORE HAS ATHOURITY WHEN IT COMES TO SELLING
 - 1. Adding things must go through them
 - 2. Anything food related needs to cleared with District 287 principal
- k. 12:55pm: Halloween event for families??
 - i. What about those who don't have families?
 - ii. How would we coordinate that?
- l. Give a List of 3 Ideas for Executive Board Meeting next week
- m. Sevant will publish student sign in
- IV. 12:56pm: Motion to adjourn by Skye Keifer, approved unanimously**